District English Learner Advisory Council
June 5, 2015
Educational Resource Center
9:00 a.m.—10:30 a.m.

Welcome Breakfast and Introductions

Bonner Montler called the meeting to order at 9:21 a.m. Bonner introduced himself,
Dan Prouty, and Eileen Moreno. Bonner informed the committee that Eileen
Moreno will be leaving the Santee School District and returning to the San Diego
Unified School District next year. She will be missed.

Public Communication
Citizens were invited to address the District Advisory Council about any item not on
the agenda. No one exercised their public communication right to the five minutes.

Approval of Minutes from May DELAC

Bonner Montler reviewed the May DELAC minutes. Bonner noted that responses to
committee comments on the LCAP Draft have been posted on the website.
Elizabeth Perez motioned to approve the minutes and Africa Ruiz seconded the
motion. The ayes voted to approve the minutes.

Cyberbullying — Dan Prouty — Coordinator, Instructional Technology

Dan Prouty showed the committee a PowerPoint presentation on Cyberbullying. He
made available and distributed Spanish printouts of the PowerPoint. He mentioned
the importance of discussing cyberbullying with students due to the various
technology devices being provided to students. He defined cyberbullying as the use
of any digital tool (phones, internet, etc.) to repeatedly hurt, harass, or embarrass
someone. He discussed the reasons for cyberbullying, the methods used to
cyberbully, ways to stop cyberbullying, and strategies to teach children to prevent
cyberbullying from occurring.

Dan Prouty explained that the district provides a Digital Citizenship curriculum for
ALL students as part of behavior assemblies. There is training for all teachers and
administers. There are parent information sessions (schedule coming out in fall) and
parent online materials available on the Santee District website. The district adults
(teachers and administrators) are always available if parents have any questions or
concerns. Dan Prouty invited anyone to contact him if they have any questions.

Title Il Report — Bonner Montler
Title lll is special federal funding available for districts to apply for from the federal
government, but it is managed by the state. The funding received is divided among



all of the Santee schools. Bonner displayed documents showing the last 3 years of
Title lll funds, this year’s current application, and where the Santee District intends
to use the funds. He reviewed this information. He explained that the district will
apply for the Title Il Part A LEP and Title Il Part A Immigrant Funding. Bonner
Montler requested that the committee review the funding source. He asked the
committee if there were any questions. He asked that the committee recommend
to the board of education to approve the application of funding for Title Il funding.
Elizabeth Perez motioned to approve the application and Mrs. Somo seconded the
motion. No nays were recorded; the ayes were unanimous, so the motion was
approved. The committee recommended that the Board of Education approve the
application for Title lll funding.

Questions and Concerns
No questions were presented.

Next DELAC Meeting
The next meeting is scheduled for September 25, 2015 from 9:00 a.m. — 10:30 a.m.
in the ERC Board Room.

. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m.



